REPORT on Economic Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC
Meeting 13 th May 2015
Attended

	Cllr J.Lahart(Chair)
	Cllr P.Foley

	Cllr G. O’Connell
	Cllr F.N. Duffy

	Cllr R.McMahon
	Mr G Robinson

	Ms T.de Buitlear
	Mr D Roche


Officials present:
Mr F Nevin, Director of Services
Mr C Ryan – Senior Planner

Apologies: Cllr. A.M. Dermody, Cllr E. Higgins
	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr John Lahart. 

	Headed Item 1: Minute of meeting of March 26th 2015

	Headed Item 2: Draft Tourism Strategy Update
Frank Nevin  delivered an update of the progress on implementation of the Tourism Strategy. He particularly drew the members attention to the proposed meeting of the expanded Tourism Working group which will take place on the 28th of May next.  The report was NOTED.



	Headed Item 3  -   Update on Local Economic & Community Plan
Colin Ryan presented an update on LECP which must be concluded by December 2015.  It was particularly highlighted that the public consultation is ongoing until the 5th of June relating to the High Level goals and Draft vision for the LECP. The report was NOTED


	

	

	

	Headed Item 4 – Update on Business Support Grant
Frank Nevin delivered an update report on the  Business Support Grant, concentrating on a programme for the allocation of spending of the surplus arising form the business support grant .  
The report was  NOTED. 



	Headed Item 5 – AOB
It was AGREED that Cllr John Lahart would liaise with Mr Frank Nevin Director of Services regarding the calling of a working group meeting which is envisaged to take place in early July which will also consider the possible holding of a joint SPC meeting with the Arts Culture, Libraries and Gaeilge SPC on the Tourism Strategy.

Mr Frank Nevin gave an update regarding the Abberly closure which was NOTED

Mr Damien Roche informed the SPC of a new MSC course in Culinary Nutrition which the ITT is embarking on and that the ITT voluntary awards are open to community Groups. These were NOTED

Cllr F.N.Duffy raised a motion proposed for the OP &F meeting regarding the setting up of an Architecture Conservation committee and suggested that it report to the Economic Enterprise and Tourism SPC.  F Nevin clarified that reporting arrangements and workplans for SPCs are a matter for the OP&F and CPG.


Meeting concluded at  6.45pm


